



**GIA SU CHUNG CU**  
Chuyên cung cấp giáo viên gia sư ngoại ngữ chất lượng  
Mọi ngôn ngữ- Mọi lứa tuổi- Mọi trình độ  
Zalo: 0866500969/Hotline: 086969480

**Part 1**  
**Listening**

1. One hundred years ago, which percentage of the human population lived in cities?  
**A. 10%                      B. 20%                      C. 40%                      D. 80%**
2. What lead to the development of the first semi-permanent settlements?  
**A. Changes in the global climate.**  
**B. An increase in fresh water supplies.**  
**C. Improvements in healthcare.**  
**D. Advancements in agriculture.**
3. Which of these technologies developed because of the desire to trade with other cities?  
**A. Tractors              B. City walls              C. Roads              D. Aqueducts**
4. Why did people first move into cities?  
**A. Jobs                      B. Fun                      C. Safety                      D. More farmland**
5. The global population is expected to peak at \_\_\_\_\_ billion.  
**A. 7                      B. 6                      C. 9                      D. 10**

**Part 2**  
**Pronunciation**

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation?

1. **A. degree              B. climate              C. college              D. interaction**
2. **A. absorb              B. student              C. drops              D. severe**

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. **A. atmosphere      B. awareness      C. ecology              D. potential**
4. **A. consume              B. demolish              C. optimistic              D. environment**

Part 3  
Vocabulary  
and grammar

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

1. - Kate: "I'd like the blue jacket, please. Can I try it on?" - Cindy: "Yes, \_\_\_\_\_"  
A. you would      B. Here you are, thank you  
C. certainly      D. you do
2. So far, global warming and its effects \_\_\_\_\_ the health of older people and children.  
A. have been threatening      B. have been boosting  
C. have been improving      D. have been changing
3. Sandy \_\_\_\_\_ dinner 4 times this week.  
A. has cooked      B. have been cooking  
C. has been cooking      D. cooked
4. Doctor said that if he practiced \_\_\_\_\_ every day, he could keep his mind stress-free.  
A. immune system      B. meditation  
C. acupuncture      D. diet
5. Sleep, rest and relaxation can slow down the \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. ageing process      B. life expectancy  
C. cholesterol      D. health
6. The president of the WS Company officially apologised to the local residents \_\_\_\_\_ having dumped a large amount of raw sewage in the area.  
A. about      B. with      C. at      D. for
7. Take a short break! You \_\_\_\_\_ all day.  
A. work      B. are working  
C. have been working      D. were working
8. If you're \_\_\_\_\_ for further education funding from the government, find out what funding is available to you.  
A. legal      B. capable      C. eligible      D. affordable

9. UK further education \_\_\_\_\_ are recognized and respected by employers and academics worldwide.

- A. qualifications    B. experience    C. limits    D. abilities

10. Warmer conditions will probably lead to more evaporation and rain overall, but individual regions will \_\_\_\_\_, some becoming wetter and others drier.

- A. limit    B. change    C. vary    D. move

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction.

11. We (A) decided (B) not to travel, (C) having hear the terrible (D) weather forecast.

12. The book (A) publishing last week (B) is her (C) first novel (D) about a World Heritage Site in Viet Nam.

**Part 4**  
**Reading**

Read the following passage and choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbers blanks.

Over the next 0 to 50 years, it will become harder to tell the difference between the human and the machine. All body (1) \_\_\_\_\_ will be replaceable. Computers will function like the human brain with the ability to recognize feelings and respond in a feeling way. They will then produce fake people. We will then be able to create a machine duplicate of ourselves (2) \_\_\_\_\_ we will appear to be alive long after we are dead. Maybe a few decades later, a way will be found to transfer our spirit, including our experiences and thoughts, to the new body. Then we can choose to live for as (3) \_\_\_\_\_ as we want. It might be expensive. When it becomes possible to do a spirit transfer, they will figure out how to do them automatically. So we will be able to reside within whichever duplicate we want, whenever we want.

Miniature robots will be built to travel through your blood (4) \_\_\_\_\_ and repair damage. Also, larger robots will be used when you are sick. When you have an upset stomach, you will drink a very small cherry tasting robot which will travel through your stomach taking video of the mess. It will be set up like a video game, so you can control the exploring and the selection of images. Then you can replay the video to help a doctor (5) \_\_\_\_\_ your illness, or to prove to your employer that you really, were sick.

1. A. region    B. place    C. role    D. parts

2. A. but    B. as    C. such    D. so

- |                |           |            |           |
|----------------|-----------|------------|-----------|
| 3. A. soon     | B. long   | C. far     | D. much   |
| 4. A. line     | B. stream | C. creek   | D. river  |
| 5. A. diagnose | B. watch  | C. observe | D. notice |

Read the following passage and choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Located in the heart of the UNESCO-listed Phong Nha Ke Bang National Park in Vietnam's Quang Binh province, Hang Son Doong is one of the most captivating destinations that can be experienced in Southeast Asia.

Translated as Mountain River Cave, it was first discovered in 1990 by Ho Khanh, a local farmer who was seeking shelter from a passing storm in the jungle. Unfortunately Ho Khanh lost his bearings during his return, and the exact location of the cave remained lost for 18 years. In 2008 while hunting for food he stumbled across the entrance again, and returned the following year with Howard and Deb Limbert from the BCRA.

In 2013, Hang Son Doong was opened to the public for the first time, with the adventure tour company Oxalis running the exclusive five-day expedition. Limiting the tour to only one operator has protected the cave from mass development. Only 10 customers per departure are permitted. Tours run once per week between February to August per year.

Despite the physical demands guests are perfectly cared for, two caving experts, three local guides, two chefs, two park rangers and 20 porters join every expedition. The scale of the operation is phenomenal, and this ensures everyone's safety and welfare, along with the preservation of the cave, is looked after with expert precision.

6. Where is Hang Son Doong located ?

→ \_\_\_\_\_

7. When did Ho Khanh with Howard and Deb Limbert return to Mountain River Cave?

→ \_\_\_\_\_

3. How often do adventure tours run?

→ \_\_\_\_\_

9. How long was the first expedition to Hang Son Doong?

→ \_\_\_\_\_

10. Do park rangers join every expedition?

→ \_\_\_\_\_

**Part 5**  
**Writing**

**Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means the same as the sentence printed before it.**

1. The students are copying the words which are written on the board.

→ The students \_\_\_\_\_

2. "Stay here! I can't let you go out tonight" her mother said to Jane.

→ Jane's mother prevented \_\_\_\_\_

3. Peter said that he would take responsibility for the project. But then he denied that.

→ Peter denied \_\_\_\_\_